CITY OF LAURINBURG COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 4, 2007 MUNICIPAL BUILDING 6:30 P.M.

Minutes

The City Council of the City of Laurinburg reconvened its regular meeting held on May 22, 2007 which had been recessed until June 4, 2007 in the council room of the Municipal Building with the Honorable Ann B. Slaughter, Mayor, presiding. The following Councilmembers were present: Rembert DeBerry and Curtis B. Leak. Councilmembers Herbert M. Rainer, Jr., Thomas W. Parker, III, and Lisa D. Griswold were absent from the meeting.

Also present were: Craig F. Honeycutt, City Manager; Dolores A. Hammond, City Clerk; Bob Bell, Human Resources/Risk Management Director; Cindy Carpenter, Finance Director; John Evans, Interim Chief of Police; Harold Smith, Interim Fire Chief; Bill Riemer, Director of Administration and Development; Stacey McQuage, Public Utilities Director; Harold Haywood, General Services Director; Ronald Pierce, Electrical Utilities Director; and Kevin Strickland, Rescue Squad Commander.

There was a general discussion about the budget and the proposed job classification and compensation pay plan.

Upon question by Councilmember Leak, the City Manager stated that all budget changes discussed by Council at the May 14, 2007 budget workshop had been made in the 2007-2008 proposed budget.

Councilmembers Leak and DeBerry expressed that, because the changes had been made, the budget was fine with them.

Because a quorum of the Councilmembers was not present, there was no action taken during the meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Councilmember DeBerry, and seconded by Councilmember Leak to adjourn the meeting.	
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.	
Ann B. Slaughter, Mayor	Dolores A. Hammond, City Clerk